
Phone the school office if your
child is absent from school.

Term 2, Week 6, May 25, 2023 

Newsletter

MESSAGE FROM 
THE PRINCIPAL

IMPORTANT DATES
AND EVENTS:

5/6 Gogoll Assembly

Japanese Survivor Day DLC

Preschool Open Evening
4.30pm-6.00pm

800m races - 10 to 12yr olds

Sports Day

Young Writer's Competition
Entries Due

Fri 26 May

Mon 29 May

 Wed 31 May

    

Thu 1 Jun

 

Fri 2 Jun

 

Mon 5 Jun

The dry season has really settled in over the past two weeks. The
weather outside is fabulous, however, it does get a little cool in
the air-conditioning at this time of the year. It is important to
ensure that students bring a jumper or jacket to use in the
classroom. Classes have been working with artist, Janie Andrews
on a wonderful art project to celebrate our 50th birthday. The
work is stunning, and we are looking forward to unveiling it at
our birthday celebration assembly on Friday 16th June.



Wagaman Primary School acknowledges the traditional custodians of the land on

which we learn, the Larrakia people. We respect their Elders, past, present and

emerging. 

In Week 9, we will hold a number of events to celebrate our birthday. On Wednesday, 16th June, we
will hold our whole school concert titled, “Queen Wagaman’s Birthday Bash”. Ms Edeson and a group
of talented students have written this whole school musical reflecting some of our school’s history.
School Council will be holding a fundraising BBQ beginning at 5:30pm. All students will be called to
get ready for the concert at 6:30 and the concert will begin at 6:45pm. The concert will be held in out
outdoor amphitheatre area. Families can bring picnic rugs and/or chairs. There will be designated
areas for chairs. On the morning of Friday 16th June, we will hold our birthday assembly. It will be in
the assembly area, and all are invited to attend. After assembly, students will move to classes to
participate in “back in time” day activities. All guests will be invited to join us for morning tea in the
library and to view our historical display in the Blue Room. Our school leaders will be offering tours
of our school for past students and staff. 

Tomorrow marks National Sorry Day. Every year on the 26th May, National
Sorry Day remembers and acknowledges the mistreatment of Aboriginal
and Torres Strait Islander people who were forcibly removed from their
families and communities, which we now know as ‘The Stolen Generations.’
This will be followed by National Reconciliation Week, which is held from
27th May to the 3rd of June. The 2023 theme for National Reconciliation
Week is ‘Be a Voice for Generations.’ It encourages all Australians to be a
voice for reconciliation in tangible ways in our everyday lives - where we live,
work, and socialise. 

We are all looking forward to our annual sports carnival next week. Ms Elley and the team have
been working to finalise the program. Students have been learning athletics skills. We will hold our
800m event on Thursday morning for our students 10yrs and older. The rest of the events will be
held on Friday.

Next semester, our Preschool teacher, Rachel Kuhl will be taking leave to travel with her family. We
are currently working to recruit a teacher to work in our Preschool for Semester 2. Rachel will return
to Wagaman in 2024.

A reminder that school supervision begins at 7:55am. Students
should not be at school at all prior to this time. If parents have to
go to work early, we do offer a user pays before school supervision
service. To register for this service please see Ms Melinda or Ms
Angie in the front office. This service begins from 7:30am each
morning.

Arrive at
school from

7:55am

Our whole school attendance has continued to steadily improve this term and is now 89.5% in the
year to date. This is the highest attendance rate we have recorded for quite a while. We are getting
closer to our whole school target of 90%. We have 6 of our classes with attendance of 90% or greater.
Thank you to families who are supporting us in achieving this. Please remember that if your child is
away from school, it is vital that you contact the school to notify their absence. 



Looking forward to seeing everyone at school.

Kind Regards
Mandy McKinnon





BBQ from 
5.30pm




Concert from
6.30pm





LEARNING SPOTLIGHT
4/5  CHADBOURNE

4/5C have been investigating ‘Why do people migrate?’ We have been finding out
about all the different groups of people that have migrated to Australia over the years,
including the early settlers and convicts, the Gold Rush miners, Afghan cameleers and
the Japanese pearl divers. These diverse groups have all had an influence on our
communities. We have mapped migration journeys and even interviewed our own
families to find out what brought them to Australia and how they keep their culture
alive. Here are some of their responses:

My dad migrated in 2006 and my mum

migrated in 2008. They came from Nepal

and they first settled in Sydney. My Dad

came to further his studies. Dashain is our

biggest cultural and religious festival and it

goes for 15 days in October. There is one

biggest day on the 10th day where you get

a tika (red dot on forehead), blessings

from your elders and lots of money.

Prakshi

My family migrated to Australia in February 2015. Although they

are originally from India, my parents were working in Ireland.

They moved because Ireland was cold and we would have to be

wrapped up in many clothes and always had to wear jackets,

gloves, caps, scarves, jumpers and boots. Our house needed a

heating system which made our family sick. We wanted to find a

warm place and we heard our friends talking about Darwin and

moved there. We wear traditional clothing for festivals and

community gatherings. We celebrate our state festival Onam in

the traditional way. We light the traditional lamp on special

occasions like housewarmings. We attend religious activities

every week. Anna

We migrated to Australia in May 2015 from

India because of work in Australia. When we

were coming to Australia, I wanted to pull a

prank on my family so I ran around the

airport and hid under a chair. No one in my

family found me except my brother and

because of this prank we nearly missed our

flight! Aatish

Why do
people

migrate?



My Dad and Mum’s family have been back and forth

from Australia since 1953 to Melbourne and Darwin.

They migrated because it was difficult in their country

after the second World War and the Greece civil war.

People travelled by ship for months to other countries

for a better tomorrow. In order to come to Australia,

they travelled 40 days from Greece without knowing

English or anyone for help. Something funny I hear all

the time is about a relative of my Grandfather who,

when he came to Australia without knowing English,

would go to the supermarket and buy canned meat

and eat, but when he learned English he realised he

was eating dog food! Mihalitsa

Our family migrated in 1950 from Greece and we

settled in Melbourne for six months and then Perth

for three months and then we came to Darwin. Our

family came to Darwin because Greece was very

poor because of the war, so we came here for a

better life. We follow all of the Greek traditions in

Darwin because there is a big population of Greeks

in Darwin. Our family migrated to Australia by ship. It

took 4 weeks to get here and we stopped in Egypt,

United Arab Emirates, Vietnam, Phillipines and

Singapore. We got off the ship in Melbourne. It was a

beautiful trip to see so many countries and to meet

so many people. George

My great, great, great grandparents came from Germany. They

settled in 1800’s in Toowoomba, Queensland. My other great, great,

great grandparents came from Scotland and settled in Mitchell,

Queensland. My pop’s side came from Ireland. They all came for

better opportunities. The Germans came for farming because

there was a famine in the 1800’s. There was also a famine in

Ireland. The more adventurous in the family came first and the

others followed. In the second World War, my German side of the

family changed their name to distance themselves from their

‘strong German names’ They kept lowkey. Nayana

My mum came to Australia in 1989 to

Sydney from New Zealand. My mum came

to Australia to start a new life. Jaxson

Why do
people

migrate?

Our family migrated to Australia from Timor-Leste in

2018. My family came to Australia because my

parents loved the education system that Australia

has and wanted us to study and experience the good

life that Australia offers.  Alana



LEARNING SPOTLIGHT

We spent a very proper afternoon sipping ‘tea’, nibbling biscuits and
painting official portraits for the coronation of King Charles III. The
official portrait gallery can be seen outside our classroom. 

4/5  CHADBOURNE

A Royal Occassion





LEARNING SPOTLIGHT
LIBRARY WITH MS WONG

Each year a picture book, written and illustrated by an Australian author and
illustrator, is read simultaneously in schools, libraries and many other places around
Australia to promote the value of reading and literacy. 

This year, our Early Years classes gathered to read The Speedy Sloth by Rebecca
Young and Heath McKenzie, presented by their teachers and Year 3/4 Mairou. After
the reading of the book, students wrote about the main character, Spike.
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$6,000

$4,000

$5,000

$7,000

So far this year, our
families have contributed

$5815.

Parent contributions are
voluntary. 

All contributions paid are
used to resource our

school. 
Past initiatives have

included new books, iPads,
laptops and shade sales. 

1 child = $60

2 children = $50 each

3 children or more = $40 each

Preschool = $50 per term

Account name: Wagaman School Council

BSB: 035-306

Account: 930622

Ref: child or children's name 

at the school's Front Office





https://earlylearning.childaustralia.org.au/centre/wagaman-outside-school-hours-care/
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 COMMUNITY NOTICES


